
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
November 19, 1923 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo., met in 
special session at 7:30 P/M with President Hirons presiding. 
Those present and answering at roll call were Councilmen Hirons, 
Marshall, Meders, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr, City Attorney 
Jordan, Acting City Manager Garrett and City Clerk Peck. 
 
The President of the Council stated that the purpose of the 
meeting was to hear a report from the committee named to 
recommend a municipal judge. 
 
The Committee recommended Chas. H. Crawford for said place to 

fill a vacancy left by the resignation of Henry Grubbs. 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman 
Meders that Chas. H. Crawford be appointed to the position as 
Municipal Judge said appointment to take effect November 20 1923. 
Upon this motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting 
Yea, Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Meders, Hampson and Murr. 
All the Councilmen voting Yea, the president declared the motion 
carried. 
 
An emergency ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING SALARY 
OF POLICE MAGISTRATE" was introduced and read. It was moved by 
Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman Murr that the 
ordinance as read be passed and adopted as an emergency 

ordinance, numbered 339 and published in the Daily Sentinel the 
official newspaper of the City of Grand Junction, upon this 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting Yea, 
Hirons, Marshall, Meders, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. All 
the Councilmen voting yea, the president declared the motion 
carried. 
 
A bill for $500.00 from S.N. Wheeler for legal services performed 
for the city was presented. It was moved by Councilman Murr, 
seconded by Councilman Marshall that the bill be allowed. Upon 
the motion the following vote was cast Councilmen voting yea: 
Hirons, Marshall, Meders, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. All 
the Councilmen voting yea the president declared the motion 
carried. 

 
A bill from the Denver and Rio Grande Western Ry, Co for the sum 
of $213.40 for service of crossing watchmen was presented. No 
action was taken on the matter. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
City Clerk 
 


